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ELM GROVE — After
three similar car window
break-ins and purse thefts
reported last week in the vil-
lage, police say the crimes
could be connected to the
“Felony Lane Gang,” which
targets women and commits
bank fraud across the coun-
try. 

Elm Grove Assistant Police
Chief Jason Hennen said the
three incidents last week —
one on Monday and two on
Friday — were not random.

The women were specifically
targeted after they left their
car without a purse in hand,
he said. Their car windows
were smashed and within
minutes the suspect used the
stolen credit cards. 

“In one of the cases the
vehicle owner parked next to
a car with a subject in the
passenger seat and she
thought that was suspicious,
so she locked her car but did-
n’t take her purse with her,”
Hennen said. When she
returned minutes later, her
wallet was gone. 

On Friday, two vehicles
had their windows smashed

while the owners took their
kids into the Elm Grove
Preschool Daycare, accord-
ing to a notice on the Elm
Grove Police Department
Facebook page.

Suspects will sit patiently
in a parking lot, sometimes
for 20 minutes to an hour,
Hennen said. They usually
do so near fitness centers,
day care centers, public
parks, public pools; places
where women will leave their
cars and not take their purs-
es with them. 

Police say this style of
crime isn’t new. Big theft and
fraud cases near Elm Grove

have come in waves over the
last several years and the
suspects are very difficult to
identify, Hennen said. 

“These guys travel the
country; there’s crews out
right now,” Hennen said. “We
know when they’re in the
metro area so we watch for
them, but they’re tough to
catch.” 

After the three incidents
last week, the suspect cov-
ered his or her face when
using the stolen credit cards.
The suspect’s vehicle hasn’t
been identified either, he
said.

Police have been conduct-

ing extra patrols near the
areas that have already been
hit, but Hennen said car own-
ers have to be aware and take
their property with them

instead of leaving it in a car. 
If you see anything suspi-

cious, please contact the Elm
Grove Police Department at
262-786-4141.

Gang targeting women suspected 
in greater Milwaukee area

Police caution women to watch purses after rash of car break-ins

Photo courtesy of Elm Grove Police Department

Thieves have been breaking into women’s cars and stealing
their purses in Elm Grove.
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WAUKESHA — A coach
for the University of Wis-
consin-Rock County and his
son have been charged after
they allegedly punched a
referee at a UW-Waukesha
basketball game Jan. 3.

Jamal Mosley, 41, and
J’shon Mosley, 21, each were
charged Tuesday with bat-
tery and disorderly conduct,
misdemeanors that could
lead to a year in jail upon
conviction.

The men were charged
after Pat Anderson, who ref-
ereed the game between
UW-Waukesha and UW-RC,
said he was confronted by
the men following the game.

Anderson said he was
walking off the court when
the elder Mosley stopped
him from behind, spun him
around and said, “Regard-
less of what happened in the
game, I want a little respect

out of you. Anderson said
the only thing he said back
to Jamal at this time was
that respect is mutual and
this seemed to upset Jamal
more,” according to a crimi-
nal complaint. 

“Jamal pushed Anderson
back, and out of reaction, he
put up his hands to defend
himself. Jamal said, ‘You
want to go?’ and then start-
ed throwing punches at
him,” according to the com-
plaint. 

Then another person,
later identified as J’shon
Mosley, hit Anderson in the
face three or four times,
with Jamal Mosley punch-
ing him repeatedly as well.
Anderson sustained a black
eye, facial abrasions and a
forearm cut, the complaint
said.

A witness said he heard
the older Mosley later say,
“He swung at me,” but
another witness said, “That
definitely didn’t happen.
The coach made a comment

that of course it’s the black
guy’s fault. The coach and
the other male went back
into the locker room. They
came out a short time later
and it seemed like they
thought nothing happened,”
the complaint said.

Jamal Mosley said Ander-
son called him “boy” twice
that night, and also imposed
two technical fouls on him
in the game. Afterward, the
elder Mosley went to Ander-
son to get his name and file
a complaint against him,
but he said Anderson puffed
out his chest and entered
Mosley’s personal space.
Mosley said Anderson
pushed him first, which
started the fight. When
J’shon Mosley entered the
fray, Jamal Mosley said he
saw Anderson fighting with
him and “he lost it and
blacked out.”

Shawna Moore, a commu-
nications director for UW
Colleges, said via email that
the elder Mosley resigned as

coach Jan. 23. She added
J’shon Mosley is not and
never has been a student at
UW-RC or, as the complaint
said, a manager of the
men’s basketball team.

She reiterated the school’s
statement, issued soon after
the incident was reported:

“Our campus communi-
ties are distressed by this
unfortunate event and are
fully cooperating with law
enforcement in Waukesha.
We must also focus on pro-
viding resources for our stu-
dents and on completing the
basketball season for the
UW-Rock County Rattlers
men’s team.”

The Mosleys, who live in
Madison, are due in court
Feb. 19.

Coach, son charged in UW-Waukesha incident 
UW-Rock County coach resigns after fracas with ref

Jamal Mosley J’shon Mosley
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HARTLAND — According
to an incident report from
the Hartland Police Depart-
ment, an employee of the
Hartland-Lakeside School
District used approximately
$30,000 worth of school dis-
trict money to buy personal
items. The thefts were first
reported on Nov. 9 of last
year and included unautho-
rized purchases on the dis-
trict’s account from retailers
such as Amazon and Sam’s
Club. The employee was
placed on administrative
leave as of Nov. 6 and the
school district’s auditors
have examined the last 1.5
years of the employee's pur-
chases.

According to the incident
report, a district administra-
tor first suspected something
suspicious after seeing some
purchases listed on the inter-
nal checks and balances sys-
tem. Auditors discovered
that approximately $11,000
worth of personal purchases
were made on Amazon and
$20,000 worth of other per-
sonal purchases were made.
Amazon orders were alleged-
ly delivered to the employee’s
district office. Purchases
made included Dell laptops, a
PS4 controller, Beats head-
phones, iPods, children’s
toys and restaurant gift
cards.

The incident report further
states the employee who
allegedly used district funds
would tell other employees
he or she had reimbursed the
district for personal purchas-
es, such as car mats, via
check. But when police inter-
viewed multiple district
employees, this was found to
be inaccurate. Some district
employees had also voiced
suspicions about some
charges, including gift cards
for teachers. The employee
told police someone sends
him or her to the bank to buy

gift cards to reimburse teach-
ers for employee trips.

The incident report says
that when interviewed by
police, the employee was
asked if he or she used the
school district’s account
money to make his or her
own personal purchases,
when he or she could have
just used a personal Amazon
account.  “It was easier this
way,” the employee replied,
according to the report.

The employee also admit-
ted using the account six
times over the last two years
to buy Ugg boots and DVDs.
The report says the employee
later admitted that nearly all
of the items bought via Ama-
zon were personal items. The
employee insisted he or she
had submitted paperwork to
have all the items taken out
of his or her payroll bonuses
twice a year, according to the
report.

The employee used a “p-
card,” a Chase Bank Master-
Card credit card that is tax
exempt and given to district
administrators to make
authorized purchases. The
employee had suggested this
purchase method. The old
method was for an employee
to use a purchase order, or, if
going to training, to make
purchases on a personal
credit card and later be
reimbursed after providing
receipts, according to the
report.

“Law enforcement was
contacted and we worked
together on the investiga-
tion,” said Superintendent
Glenn Schilling. “The safety
or care of students and staff
were not affected. District
administration worked dili-
gently to maintain the
smooth operation of the dis-
trict.”

The employee has not yet
been formally charged with
any crimes. Schilling told
The Freeman via email that
the employee has since made
restitution to the district and
resigned.

Employee allegedly
embezzled $30K from
Hartland-Lakeside

School District
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WAUKESHA — The
Waukesha Police Department
is warning residents not to
open their doors to anyone
suspicious, after receiving
three reports of two men pos-
ing as Waukesha Water Utili-
ty workers requesting to
enter homes. 

The incidents reportedly
occurred between the hours
of 4 and 5 p.m. in the north-
west part of the city, with the
men claiming they needed to
enter the caller's homes to
inspect water pipes in the
basement, a press release
states. 

In two of the three inci-
dents, the suspects were
denied entry into the home.
During the third incident,
the suspects were allowed in
and several items were
stolen from the home, police
said. 

As part of the scam, one of
the suspects will come to the
door asking to inspect the
water pipes or other mechan-
icals of the home, the release
states. This person some-
times acts as a distraction.
Once inside the home the per-
son will look to steal items of
value while the other person
will wait outside in a vehicle
as a lookout. The other per-
son may also come into the
home to steal items.

Police are still investigat-
ing the incident, but would
like residents to know that if
anyone comes to their doors
claiming to be a utility work-
er, they do not have to let
them in. 

Utility workers will often
wear fluorescent vests or uni-
forms with their name and
the utility logo on the front,
and residents can ask them to
show identification. 

In a separate notification,
the Waukesha Water Utility
reminded customers that if
water utility employees are
working in the area and need
access to their home, they
will always have proper I.D.
and be in a clearly marked
vehicle. 

“On a rare occasion, we
may need to notify you of a
water situation (water main
break) and come to your front
door unannounced, however,
we would never ask to enter
your home without an
appointment,” the notice
states. 

If you are suspicious of
anyone coming to your home
asking for access, do not hesi-
tate to call the Waukesha
Police Department at 262-524-
3831.

Any residents that have
had similar contacts with the
suspects or who may have
more information about
them are urged to contact
Waukesha Police Det. Jay
Carpenter at 524-3812.

Police warn of men posing
as utility workers

Man arrested in Brookfield
parking lot theft

BROOKFIELD — A 45-year-old man
was arrested Friday for misdemeanor
theft after he allegedly stole a grill
from a Brookfield business’ parking
lot. 

The grill was taken from the Syner-
gy Industrial Corporation parking
area at 3540 N. 126th St. around 2:45
p.m. Friday. 

Brookfield police called for backup
from the Milwaukee Police Depart-
ment two hours later as they prepared
to arrest the suspect at Bruce Elemen-
tary School in Milwaukee. 

The suspect was arrested and police
recovered the stolen grill, according to
a crime log.

Makeup worth $400 stolen 
from Brookfield Square store 

BROOKFIELD — About $400 worth
in makeup products were stolen from

Ulta Beauty store in Brookfield
Square Mall Sunday. 

The items were concealed in a
woman’s fuzzy jacket and she prompt-
ly left the store without paying,
according to police records. She’s
described as  between 20 and 30 years
old. 

Eagle man charged 
with robbery, hit-and-run

NEW BERLIN — An 18-year-old
Eagle man allegedly attempted to steal
a cellphone by driving off while the
owner — a New Berlin teen — clung
to the car door. 

Cydel G. Cyganek could face more
than 15 years in prison and up to
$60,000 in fines for a felony count of
robbery with use of force and a felony
hit-and-run causing injury stemming
from the Dec. 22 incident, when he
allegedly arranged to buy a cellphone
from a friend’s friend and attempted
to drive away with it without paying

$150. 
Witnesses told police they saw a

male hanging off the side of a Honda
CRV as it was driven in the 13600 block
of West Grange Avenue.

Police found the vehicle had crashed
into a ditch when the phone’s owner
grabbed the steering wheel and veered
it off the road. The victim suffered
road rash on his side but wasn’t seri-
ously injured after he fell from the car
into the ditch, according to the com-
plaint.

Wauwatosa man wins $50,000
in Powerball drawing

MILWAUKEE — A Wauwatosa man
won $50,000 Saturday after purchasing
a winning Powerball ticket at My-Tech
Oil at 7537 W. Bluemound Road in Mil-
waukee. 

John Randall picked four of the five
winning numbers. The odds of win-
ning the $50,000 prize are 1 out of
913,130, according to a press release. 
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NEW BERLIN — The
City Hall Council Cham-
bers were nearly full Tues-
day evening as roughly 75
residents crammed inside
to hear about a proposal to
raze Prospect Hill Elemen-
tary School and build self-
storage and business condo-
miniums in its place. 

The majority of residents
who spoke at the meeting —
invited because their homes
are near the vacant proper-
ty — were strongly against
an industrial development,
said Mayor Dave Ament on
Wednesday. 

“I think the biggest thing
was that they were con-
cerned this could create a
business park,” Ament said.
“They didn’t like the densi-
ty, there were too many

units, and they were
uncomfortable that the
questions and answers were
vague at this point about
where the entrance would
be.” 

Ament stressed at Tues-
day’s hour-and-a-half-long
meeting that the idea and
renderings were strictly
conceptual and the develop-
er — Mike Frede, who owns
VentureSpace LLC —
would still have to go
through a formal applica-
tion process before any-
thing is finalized. 

“I wanted to make sure
the neighbors knew this
guy was serious,” Ament
said.

Tuesday was the second
time Frede was invited to
talk to residents about his
vision for the abandoned
parcel sandwiched between
Racine Avenue and Nation-
al Avenue. 

Frede said the second
meeting wasn’t much differ-
ent from the first, which
was about a year ago. He
had heard from city offi-
cials that residents were
concerned about the devel-
opment proposed for the
parcel, which he bought
just over a month ago. 

Still, despite an outspo-
ken crowd bemoaning the
proposed changes at the
meetings, Frede said sever-
al residents called or
emailed him Wednesday to
voice their support for the
development. 

The next step is to get
feedback from the city
based on what was gleaned
from Tuesday’s meeting, he
said. 

“Whether, at this point,
are they supportive of us
continuing the process or
are they against it,” Frede
said of city officials. “If

they are against it, it won’t
go any further. If they are
supportive, we will look to
adjusting the concept and
have another public meet-
ing.” 

Frede said he plans to sell
the property if New Berlin
officials are against his con-
cept. 

When asked how the city
stands, Ament said they are
“neutral” because there
isn’t an official proposal
yet. 

“We don’t know how
many units they’re talking,
we don’t know about the
entrances, we don’t know
about traffic impact,” he
said. “We do know that the
vast majority of the people
at the meeting (Tuesday)
and the one about a year
ago do not like the idea for a
lot of reasons and they are
the ones that would have to
live with it.” 
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The former Prospect Hill School in New Berlin could be redeveloped if plans are approved.

Residents oppose commercial development
at Prospect Hill School site in New Berlin

Speak out during second meeting about proposal Tuesday night


